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gaped at this one with furtive and somewhat shame-faced
curiosity. A stout, round-faced youth, tied up with rope
like a parcel, he seemed as isolated in his captivity as a
baby panda. His half-dozen guards grinned at him cheer-
fully, but he looked sheepish and scared, as well he might
—for one of them was negligently twirling a pistol on his
index finger. It threatened at any moment to go off and
shoot somebody in the foot. The Japanese, said Chiang,
had been a tailor in civil life, but this was probably in-
vented, for the prisoner spoke only his native language,
and no one present could understand it. There was no-
thing we could do for him except to put a cigarette be-
tween his lips and go away as soon as was decently pos-
sible.
We arrived at Sii-chow at about half-past nine in
the evening. Here, too, the station buildings have been
damaged by air-raids, but not very seriously. No sooner
had we emerged into the darkened street outside than we
were set upon by a mob of rickshaw-coolies, yelling and
snatching for our baggage. Chiang dealt with them most
efficiently, though his methods are the very opposite of
McClure's. In three or four minutes the bargaining and
scuffling were over, and we were bumping over the cobbles,
into the city.
We had arranged to stay the night at the GardenHotel,
chiefly because Chiang had been told, on the train, that
it was the headquarters of General Li Tsung-jen. Li Tsung-
jen and Pai Ch'ung-hsi are jointly in command of the
Chinese armies in this zone: the soldiers refer to them as
'The Two9. Before the war these generals were the virtual
dictators of Kwang-si Province, and the avowed enemies of
the Generalissimo. That they and their troops are fighting
up here in the north, hundreds of miles from their home,
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